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Parish Forum Minutes

31st January 2013 – St. Mary’s, Penistone
	Attendees:
	
	

	Fr Stan Maciuszek
	John Wright (Chair)
	Laura Twomey

	Kaye Ward
	Pat Deakin
	Ann Roberts

	Pat Punt
	Chris Wood
	John Wood

	Teresa O’Brien
	Michael O’Brien
	John O’Brien

	Kath Wade
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Marianne Wilkinson
	Ann Whitfield
	Maureen Aldous

	Ray Aldous
	Andrea Whitehead
	


John Wright opened the meeting with a Prayer.
John Wood asked for the minutes of the previous meeting to be read out.  Laura provided an update on the action points from the previous meeting as follows:

	Action
	Update

	11.10-1
	John Wright to provide a short paragraph to advertise Race Night in Look Local to Ann Whitfield
	Cleared 12.10.12

	11.10-2
	John Wright to speak to Don Aitken about the timing of the sponsored walk to support the Lourdes Fund
	Cleared

	11.10-3
	John Wright to seek clarity on the decision making associated with financing the work on St. Mary’s roof and ask for a verbal and written statement to be provided to all Parishioners
	Cleared
A verbal update was provided during Mass

	11.10-4
	Barbara Horsman to discuss the involvement of the Deanery Youth Worker in the current Confirmation programme with the preparation team
	Cleared

	11.10-5
	Russ Swift to research and cost options for the replacement of the School Transport from Penistone to St. Ann’s Primary School and send information to John Wright
	Agenda item tabled for 31.01.13

	11.10-6
	St. Ann’s Board of Governors to provide an update on the replacement of the School Minibus from Penistone to the next Parish Forum meeting
	Agenda item tabled for 31.01.13

	11.10-7
	John Wright to write to the Diocesan Education Officer to determine what support we can expect from the Diocese with regard to a replacement School Minibus service
	Cleared 12.10.12


1. Election of Core Group Members
Trish Townley and Marie Wilson stood down from the Core Group at the end of 2012 after spending 4 years representing St. Mary’s. The Parish Forum thanked them for their service and contribution to the running of the Parish.  

Two nominations had been received to fill the vacancies to represent St. Mary’s – Kaye Ward and Tim Garnett.  John Wood proposed and Chris Wood seconded their nominations, and the appointments were ratified by the Parish Forum.

Decision: Kaye Ward and Tim Garnett are duly elected to serve on the Core Group until 31st December 2015.

A proposal had also been made by the Headteacher of St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School that she be represented by one of the School Governors at future Core Group and Parish Forum meetings.  Pat Punt had volunteered to be the nominated representative. John Wood proposed the Parish Forum accept the proposal and was seconded by Chris Wood.  

Decision: The Parish Forum endorsed the proposal that Pat Punt, act as the representative of the Headteacher of St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School at Core Group and Parish Forum meetings.

There is still an outstanding Core Group vacancy for a representative from St. Ann’s, which has been advertised through the Parish Newsletter a number of times.  It had been hoped that this would be filled by a volunteer from the evening mass however the Parish Forum felt that the vacancy needs to be filled.

Action: Laura to ensure that the vacancy is advertised in the Parish Newsletter before the next Parish Forum meeting.
2. Forthcoming Parish Events
There are a number of social and fundraising events planned in the Parish in the coming months:
a) Parish Pantomime – in aid of the St. Mary’s Roof Fund – on Friday 8th and Saturday 9th March

b) Cawthorne to Midhopestones Sponsored Walk – in aid of the St. Mary’s Roof Fund – Saturday 16th March.

Everything is now in place for the walk and a planning meeting will take place for those joining the walk on Sunday 3rd March.  20% of the money raised will be donated to St. James’ Church, Midhope.
Sponsorship forms will be available in the Churches on Sunday 3rd February.

c) Palm Sunday Walk – in aid of the Lourdes Fund – Sunday 24th March

d) Parish Social Evening – Friday 19th April

John Wright provided an update on fundraising for St. Mary’s Roof Fund from the Parish Finance Committee that was held on Tuesday 29th January.  Approximately £8,500 has been raised from personal donations and fundraising against the target of £9,000, which means the Parish has been able to raise the funds required in a fifth of the time expected.
3. School transport from Penistone to St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School
John Wright updated the Parish Forum that the Diocese had responded to his request for help with a letter advising the Parish that they would be unable to do so.  Pat Punt updated the Parish Forum on the School’s position, which is that whilst there is no legal responsibility for them to ensure that pupils can get to the school, they feel they have a moral responsibility to help the families impacted by Barnsley Council’s decision.
From September 2013, 11 children from 8 families will be impacted. Pat proposed holding a meeting with parents in the Lady Chapel at St. Mary’s following mass within the next few weeks to look at the options available, as the loss of 11 children from the register at the school will also put the school at risk.

A high-level estimate had been sought from F&G Travel in Penistone which came in at £70 per day per journey, which would be around £14,000 per academic year.  

Teresa O’Brien asked Father Stan if there was a forum with the Bishop at which we could explain the unique circumstances facing children from St. Mary’s as no alternative public transport is available.  It was felt that the meeting with parents should be held first.  Pat agreed to arrange the meeting and provide further updates to the Parish Forum.

Action: Pat Punt to arrange a meeting with parents from St. Mary’s with children at St. Ann’s to discuss options for travel to school from September 2013.

a) Improving links between St. Ann’s School and the wider Parish
Pat also informed the Parish Forum that she had discussed with the Headteacher at St. Ann’s ideas of how we can improve links between the wider Parish Community and the school.  The School is in need of volunteers to:
· help with reading

· help with maths – training would be provided

· help run after school activities, such as teaching an instrument, a foreign language or sports

· help support those preparing for Holy Communion by teaching them the Hail Mary and Our Father.

It was agreed that Pat shall put a notice in the Parish Newsletter to ask people to contact the school if they are interested in volunteering.

Michael O’Brien also asked for it to be noted that anyone interested in seeing a copy of the RE syllabus taught in school entitled ‘Here I am’ should contact the school for a copy, as it is an excellent course.

Action: Pat Punt to arrange for a call for volunteers to be placed in the Parish Newsletter asking for volunteers to help out at school.
4. Second Collections in 2013
In response to previous feedback from Parish Forum meetings, details of second collections for 2013 were provided to attendees.
There are 12 second collections planned by Order of the Bishop:

	Date
	Collection for:

	27th January
	Catholic Education Service

	10th March
	Hallam Support for Life

	29th March
	Holy Places

	21st April
	Priest’s Training Fund

	12th May
	World Day of Communication

	23rd June
	Peter’s Pence

	14th July
	Apostleship of the Sea

	28th July
	Day for Life

	20th October
	Mission Sunday Collection

	3rd November
	Needy Parishes Fund

	19th November
	Sick and Retired Clergy

	24th November
	Catholic Youth Service


In addition, there are 4 second collections by permission of the Bishop:

	Date
	Collection for:

	18th February
	Diocesan Caring Services

	26th May
	National Catholic Fund

	8th September
	Catholic Association for Racial Justice

	15th September
	Home Mission Sunday


John Wood asked if there was any evidence that the second collections impact on the donations received in the first collections.  No analysis has been done, but it was felt that there was an impact and it may be off putting to some Parishioners.
On average £60 to £120 is collected across the Parish in the second collections, which is around £3,000 a year.

It was stressed that they are voluntary and no-one should feel under pressure to contribute.
5. CAFOD
Laura brought to the Forum’s attention the date for the Lent Fast Day which will be held on the 22nd February.  This is in support of the Hungry for Change campaign.  Along with giving, if possible, to the campaign we are being asked by CAFOD to complete an Action Card which will be used to ask David Cameron to ensure the global food system is on the agenda for discussion by leaders of the EU when the next Summit is held here.  The CAFOD group are also looking to hold an Emmaus Meal where we can learn more about the campaign and communities CAFOD is seeking to help through the campaign.
She also thanked people for supporting the last Lent campaign ‘Thirsty for Change’ in which the Catholic community raised £9.4 million.  Almost all of the money - £9.2 million – will be doubled by the Government giving CAFOD a grand total of £18.6 million.  The Hallam Diocese, which is the second smallest in the country, contributed over £1 million to the fundraising efforts.  People are able to see how CAFOD plan to help people over the next three years by visiting their website www.cafod.org.uk
6. Catechists to support the Holy Communion Preparation Programme
Marianne had provided an update by email, having tendered her apologies: 

The running of both the Holy Communion and Confirmation preparation programmes take up a considerable amount of time from our volunteer Catechists. Holy Communion is a 6 month programme of 1 hour sessions on a Sunday afternoon and Confirmation is a 3 month programme of 1 and a half hour sessions on a Monday evening, with additional preparation time required.

At the moment two of the Catechists are Catechists for both Holy Communion and Confirmation.  Given the high demand on these volunteers time the programmes are ran with 'grace' periods in between. The number of young people signed up to the programme also have an impact on whether the programme will run that year, or if they may need to join the next cohort, as much of the preparation is group work and so it would be unrealistic to run the programme with numbers.

Regular requests have been made through the Parish Newsletter for volunteer 'trainee catechists', but to date no-one has come forward. If any volunteers would like to come forward their help would be much appreciated!
A number of issues were raised by members of the Parish Forum including:

· would it be possible to look at the length of time the Holy Communion preparation programme runs for?  It was felt that six months was a long time for the children.
· would it be possible to look at running separate preparation programmes for Holy Communion at St. Ann’s and St. Mary’s, or consider alternating the location of the sessions?
It was proposed that a request for volunteers be made and a meeting held with the parents of those hoping to make Holy Communion in 2014 to discuss the timing and format of the preparation programme to the mutual convenience of all involved in helping our children.

Action: Marianne / Ann Hall to seek volunteers to become catechists and to arrange a meeting with the volunteers and parents of those hoping to join the 2014 preparation programme to discuss a mutually convenient approach by July 2013.

7. Update from the Parish Finance Committee
Andrea Whitehead, Chair of the Finance Committee, had had to send her apologies to the meeting.  She wanted to advise the Parish Forum that after six years’ service she is looking to step down from the Finance Committee in a years’ time.  There is also a vacancy on the group for another member from St. Mary’s.  Unlike the Core Group, members of the Finance Committee are appointed by Father Stan, under Canon Law.  Therefore, if anyone is interested in joining the Finance Committee they should speak to Father Stan.
John O’Brien advised the Parish Forum that the Finance Committee had hoped to provide a statement of accounts to the meeting. Unfortunately, however there have been delays in securing the figures from the Diocese.  Therefore, they will be presented to the Parish as soon as the information is returned from the Diocese.

The main issues in 2012 have been:

· the consolidation of Parish deposit and current accounts from 7 to 2

· the repairs to St. Mary’s Roof

· the replacement of the central heating in the Presbytery

At their meeting on the 29th January 2013, the Finance Committee agreed to replace the doors across the altar at St. Mary’s.  The money we have in storage with the Diocese is also above that required.

A question was raised as to what the category ‘Property Rentals’ related too?  John O’Brien advised that this is in relation to fees received from people using the two churches, St. Ann’s Parish Hall, the St. Ann’s Catholic Club and Happy Hands.

Action: Finance Committee to ensure that 2012 Financial statement is presented to Parish as soon as figures from the Diocese are received.
8. Any other Business
a) Churches Together in Penistone – the week of prayer has been rescheduled to start at St. Mary’s on Friday 15th February.  Pat Punt will ensure updated information is available through the Parish Newsletter.  She also highlighted a meeting at St. Andrew’s on the 11th February at 11:45am to learn more about the ‘Praying for Shop’ initiative.  Finally, it is St. Mary’s turn to lead the Good Friday witness service and John Wright has agreed to lead the service.
Decision: It was agreed that Churches Together will be a standing Parish Forum agenda item.

b) Parish Newsletter – concerns were raised about the clarity of information on the newsletter and the confusion sometimes caused by not knowing whether the announcements are for St. Ann’s or St. Mary’s.  It was agreed that those supplying information need to ensure this is clear, including specifying the date when the announcement is now longer applicable.  Suggestions were also made about reviewing the information reproduced weekly on the front of the newsletter to determine whether it could be condensed to allow more room for announcements.  
Action: Core Group to review the front page information and consider condensing the information produced at their next meeting.

c) Lenten Saturdays – Teresa O’Brien advised the Parish Forum that three discussion mornings will be held at St. Mary’s, 10am – 12pm, on 16th February, 23rd February and 9th March.  Each session will look at two Saints, supported by a DVD.  These will complement the Marian Retreat on the 2nd March and walk from Cawthorne to Midhopestones on 16th March.  Mass will be held at St. Ann’s at 11:30am as normal.

d) Fair Deal for Sheffield – the North Sheffield Deanery Justice and Peace Group led by Father Shaun Smith are asking Parishes to support the ‘Fair Deal for Sheffield’ campaign and sign the petition to ensure the issue is debated and the inequalities in spending cuts between the North and South of the country is reviewed.  Petitions will be made available at mass on Sunday 3rd February.

e) Face to Face with Poverty in our communities – the Hallam Justice and Peace Commission and Sheffield Church Action on Poverty are holding an information and training morning on the effects of the new Welfare Reform system at the Hallam Pastoral Centre on Saturday 23rd February 9:30am – 12:30pm.  The event is free, but people are asked to book a place by emailing iain.cloke@tfr.org.uk or ringing Father Shaun Smith on 0114 234 3580. 
Future Meeting Dates
Thursday 25th April 2013 – St. Ann’s

Thursday 18th July 2013 – St. Mary’s

Thursday 17th October 2013 – St. Ann’s

Summary of Action Points
	Action
	Update

	31.01-1
	Laura to ensure St. Ann’s Core Group vacancy is advertised in Parish Newsletter ahead on next Parish Forum meeting
	

	31.01-2
	Pat Punt to arrange a meeting with the families affected by the cessation of the minibus to St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School and look at the options available.  Feedback to be provided at next Parish Forum meeting
	

	31.01-3
	Pat Punt to advertise for volunteers to help at St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School in the Parish Newsletter
	

	31.01-4
	Marianne / Ann Hall to seek volunteers to become catechists and to arrange a meeting with the volunteers and parents of those hoping to join the 2014 preparation programme to discuss a mutually convenient approach by July 2013
	

	31.01-5
	Finance Committee to ensure that 2012 Financial statement is presented to Parish as soon as figures from the Diocese are received
	

	31.01-6
	Core Group to review the front page information and consider condensing the information produced at their next meeting
	


Father Stan closed the meeting with prayer and blessing.
1
St. Ann’s & St. Mary’s Parish Forum minutes – 31st January 2013

